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Summary minutes of the meeting held on October 19, 2000

1. Consideration of the request from the Government of the Kingdom of Norway to be granted the status of Permanent Observer to the Organization 
The Committee considered the request from the Government of the Kingdom of Norway to be granted the status of Permanent Observer to the Organization.
/  At the meeting, the Ambassador of Norway, Mr. Tom Vraalsen, addressed the Committee and highlighted the Kingdom of Norway’s interest in obtaining Permanent Observer status, bearing in mind that government’s involvement in efforts to promote peace, democracy–particularly with regard to electoral observer missions–and the observance of human rights in the Americas.  Several delegations took the floor and expressed their support for the Kingdom of Norway’s request and praised its work in the area of cooperation with the Organization.

The Committee, taking into account the regulations governing such proceedings, as well as the close cooperation ties between the Organization and the Kingdom of Norway, agreed to recommend that the latter be granted the status of Permanent Observer and that the corresponding report and draft resolution be taken up at the next meeting.

2.
Continuation of the dialogue on the inter-American system for the promotion and protection of human rights:  Presentation by the Chairman of the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights (IACHR)

The Committee heard a presentation by the Chairman of the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights (IACHR), Dr. Hélio Bicudo, who expressed his views on the current status of human rights in the Hemisphere, particularly on issues related to democracy, regular elections, and well-organized civil societies, and reported on the progress made in preparing the new Regulations of the IACHR.  In that regard, Dr. Bicudo reported that the drafting of the Regulations was expected to be completed by the first week of December.  The Committee thanked Dr. Bicudo for his presentation, and the Chair invited him to return to a December meeting of the Committee to address this topic.

Several delegations took the floor and made observations on Dr. Bicudo’s presentation; it was decided to circulate his report as a Committee document.
/
3.
Consideration of the 2000-2001 Work Plan of the Working Group to Prepare the Draft American Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Populations 
Ambassador Ronalth Ochaeta, Permanent Representative of Guatemala and Chair of the Working Group to Prepare the Draft American Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Populations, presented the Working Group’s work plan for the period 2000-2001.
/
The Committee took note of the presentation by the Chair of the aforementioned Working Group and the delegations’ observations and invited Ambassador Ochaeta to convene the first meeting of the Working Group, in the framework of which the work plan will be considered and a series of informal meetings will be held to prepare for the special meeting, scheduled for the first quarter of 2001.
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�.	See document CP/doc.3362/00.


�.	See document CP/CAJP-1708/00.


�.	See document GT/DADIN/doc.6/00.





